
DeTOUR TOWNSHIP 

REGULAR MEETING 

June 12, 2018 

A regular meeting of the DeTour Township Board was called to order at 5:30p.m.on June 12, 

2018 in the DeTour Township Office. 

Present:  Superintendent Tom Lehman, Clerk Linda Fisher, Treasurer Sharon Hamel and 

Trustee Johnny Fountain.  Trustee Bob Vaught was absent. 

A motion was made by Johnny Fountain and supported by Sharon Hamel to approve the minutes 

of the April 2018 Annual meeting as presented.  All were in favor and the motion carried. 

Motion was made by Tom Lehman and supported by Linda Fisher to approve the Treasurer’s 

report for the months of April and May 2018 as presented.  All were in favor and the motion 

carried. 

A motion was made by Johnny Fountain and supported by Tom Lehman to approve the bills that 

were paid in April and May 2018 and give approval to the Clerk and Treasurer to pay the regular 

bills for the upcoming months of June and July 2018. All were in favor and the motion carried. 

Old Business 

Ken Lind from the EMC Insurance Company was present at this meeting with a proposal 

for DeTour Township.  The Township is currently with the Par Plan Insurance policy and 

Mr. Lind has proposed the same policy, comparable rates and his company is based in the 

States.  On a motion by Johnny Fountain and supported by Tom Lehman, the Township 

has voted to switch to EMC Insurance Company.  Roll call vote: Yes – 4 No-0  

Absent – 1 Motion carried. 

  

New Business 

The asphalt on Spring Bay Road has not been started yet, but Johnny said he thought it would be 

started the following week. 

A motion was made by Tom Lehman and supported by Linda Fisher to approve the M-134 Scenic 

Byway Resolution presented to the Board.  A copy of this resolution is attached to these minutes.  

Roll call vote:  Yes-4  No-0    Absent – 1  Motion carried. 

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 6:12p.m. 

 

Linda Fisher, Clerk 

DeTour Township 



 

 

 


